
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE


INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:

June 4, 2012
TO:

Marina Dimitrijevic, County Board Chairwoman

FROM:
Craig Dillmann, Manager, Real Estate Services

SUBJECT:
Offer to purchase on a County-owned property located at 748 North 27th Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin.

POLICY ISSUE:
County Board Resolution File No. 12-9 was established by the County Board Chairperson relative to offers-to-purchase on lands under County control.

BACKGROUND:
The Real Estate Section of the Economic Development Division of the Department of Administrative Services received an offer to purchase on an excess County-owned property located at 748 North 27th Street, in the City of Milwaukee. A copy of the offer and an exhibit depicting the location of the property are attached.

The subject property, located across the street and east of the City Campus building, measures 105’ X 130’ and is improved as a 37-space parking lot. The lot has experienced minimal usage over the years since the primary secure parking lot serving the building is located west of North 28th Street. The real estate staff conferred with Facilities Management and they concur with the sale of the property. The property has been valued by an independent appraiser at $22,000. 

The offer, in the amount of $22,000 cash, is from the Redevelopment Authority of the City of Milwaukee (RACM). RACM is in the process of acquiring lands along the North 27th Street corridor to make street improvements to enhance the neighborhood.

RECOMMENDATION:
Staff respectfully requests that the Committee on Economic and Community Development recommend to the County Board of Supervisors acceptance of the above-described offer from the Redevelopment Authority of the City of Milwaukee in the amount of $ 22,000. 

FISCAL NOTE:

Sale proceeds less expenses shall be deposited into W0624 - Work Force – Economic Development account.


                                                     






     Craig C. Dillmann, Manager 



Real Estate Services         

           

Meeting Date: June 18, 2012

Attachments

cc:
Chris Abele, County Executive


Supervisor David Bowen, 10th District




Patrick Farley, Director, Administrative Services (DAS)




Brian Taffora, Director, Economic Development (DAS)


Vince Masterson, Fiscal Management Analyst 

